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CHAIR VICTORINO:
.. .(gavel). .
The Water Resource Committee for
February 15. 2010 will come to order. We have a quorum present this morning.
First of all, our Vice-Chair,
and I'd like to welcome all of them.
Mr. Joseph Pontanilla--
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --good morning, and he's also the Vice-Chair of the Council.
Our wonderful, pretty, young lady from Upcountry, Ms. Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Wow, good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . .(Laughter). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Ms. Elle Cochran.

Our good-looking, young lady from West Maui.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our handsome distinguished gentleman
from the Makawao, Pala, and Haiku area-COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Mr. Mike White. See, and then, of course. there's just me, the
Chair, Mike Victorino. So now that we have all of those introductions out of the
way, excused this morning is Mr. Riki Hokama and also Mr. Bob Carroll. Bob
has gone to the doctors and will be joining us a little bit later. So thank you very
much. We have no nonvoting Members in attendance. If they do appear, I will
introduce them. From the Corporation Counsel, Mr. Edward Kushi, good
morning, sir. From the Administration. I see we have the Director.
Mr. David Taylor, and also the Chief Engineer, Mr. Herb Chang. Good morning,
gentlemen. And of our Committee Staff, which is so important to us, our
Legislative Analyst, Analyst, Mr. Mike Geers, and our Committee Sec [sic].
Secretary, Ms. Yvette Bouthillier. How's that, pretty close, yeah, getting it there.
Okay now, we just have just one item this morning. and I think it's a very good
item. For those who have returned. WR-5, which is the section on the Water
Availability Policy, this is amending Section 14.12.030, Maui County Code,
relating to exemptions from the County's Water Availability Policy. At this time,
we will accept public testimony with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Committee Members. For the public that
will be giving public testimony. I will ask you first of all, to state your name and
any organization that you may be representing. Secondly, you will be given three
minutes with one minute to conclude. There will be a lighting system, and most
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of you are familiar with the lighting system. Those who are not, green means go_
yellow means you got 30 seconds to conclude, and red means you're supposed to
stop. Kind of like the stop signs out there. traffic lights out there. I will ask all in
the Chamber to please put your cell phones on either vibrate or silent modem. We
would not like any noise, and decorum will be followed in this Chamber. We
have at this time_ Members_ I have five testifiers who have signed up. There be
may, there maybe be more. So let us start off with public testimony. First public_
first testifier will be Debbie Cabebe, and she will be speaking on behalf of Maui
Economic Opportunity, Inc. She's the Chief Programs Office. Officer. And then
next will be Jeff Pearson from Maui Land and Pine Company. Ms. Cabebe.
would you start?
. ..BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. CABEBE: Yes. Good morning, Chair Victorino and Members of the Water
Resources Committee. As you know, my name is Debbie Cabebe, I'm the Chief
Program Officer for MEO_ and I'm here to speak on behalf of CEO Lyn McNeff
regarding the proposed bill for an ordinance amending Section 14.12.030, Maui
County Code_ relating to exemptions from the County's Water Availability
Policy. Maui Economic Opportunity, a nonprofit community action agency, is
offering testimony on this communication. In general, we support the purposes of
the subject bill for an ordinance to provide additional exemptions from the Water
Availability Policy, Maui County Code_ Chapter 14.12. A proposed exemption
would include Public and Quasi-Public construction. From firsthand experience,
we know the difficulties for a nonprofit organization to meet the current
requirements of the Water Availability Policy, and so the proposed exemption is
welcomed. However, we would like to make a suggestion. From our experience
in developing the plan, and the planned ME0 transportation and bus maintenance
facility and other projects, we urge that the proposed exemption be amended to
read: "G", Public or Public, Public-Quasi, excuse me, Public or Quasi-Public
facilities as defined in Section 19.04.040 of this Code and related subdivisions,
and are served by the Department's Central or West Maui water system." Let me
explain the reasons for our request. Definitions of the Comprehensive Zoning
Ordinance are contained in Maui County Code Section 19.04.040. and not in
Chapter 1931_ which are zoning standards for public and quasi-public districts.
The definitions in Section 19.04.040 apply to all zoning districts which is
appropriate because Public and Quasi-Public facilities are allowed. And that is
churches in the Residential and Agricultural districts by Special Permit: libraries,
and nonprofit offices with residential facilities in the B-2 Community district:
community centers in the PK-2 Community Park district; and the planned ME0
transportation and bus maintenance facility in the M-1 Light Industrial district.
Maui County Code, Section 19.04.040_ provides relevant definitions for Public
facility and Quasi-Public facility. Public facility or public use means a use
conducted by, or a facility or structured [sic] owned or managed by the
government of the United States, the State of Hawaii, or the County of Maui.
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which provides govern, a governmental function, activity, or service for the public
benefit. Quasi-public use or quasi-public facility, means a use conducted by or a
facility or structure owned or operated by a nonprofit. a nonprofit religious.
excuse me, owned or operated by a nonprofit. religious, or an institution which
provides educational, cultural, recreational, religious, or other similar types of
public services, The Current Water Availability Policy and proposed
amendments do not specifically exempt subdivisions related to Public and
Quasi-Public projects. This omission should be addressed because these projects
shall require a subdivided lot for the purposes of financing, permitting, liability
insurance, bonding, land donation and/or acquisition. In closing, thank you for
the opportunity to testify on County Communication No, 11-58, We appreciate
the initiative taken by the Water Resources Committee to review and improve the
County's Water Availability Policy. Your favorable consideration on this matter
is respectfully requested. If you have any technical questions, I have Matt Slepin
here from Chris Hart and Partners to assist.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Ms, Cabebe,
MS. CABEBE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Questions for the testifier? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you, Chair, I appreciate it, and thank you,
Ms. Cabebe, for being here this morning.
MS. CABEBE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I guess the gist of the testimony is that if we were not to
amend the ordinance as proposed, that this would have, would not then, the
exemption would that, then not apply to the planned ME0 transportation bus
maintenance facility?
MS. CABEBE: That is our, our assessment of the situation so we feel by changing the
proposed language. it would be more inclusive and therefore, it would prevent
room for interpretation in the future,
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And, of course, being that we are trying to exempt
nonprofit facilities it, it kind of follows through?
MS, CABEBE: Yes, ma'am,
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much for pointing this out, I
appreciate it.
MS. CABEBE: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Debbie, for that testimony. Just
a fast question. And maybe you don't know the answer, but do you know any
more nonprofits that would be affected other than MEO?
MS. CABEBE: No sir, I'm not aware of any at this particular time; however, we don't
know what will happen in the future.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Alrighty. Any other questions from, for the
testifier for clarification? Seeing none, thank you. Ms. Cabebe.
MS. CABEBE: Thank you for your time.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Alrighty. The next testifier is Mr. Jeffrey Pearson,
and he'll be speaking on R. WR-5, and he represents Maui Land and Pine
followed by Mr. John Andersen from Na Hale 0 Maui. Mr. Pearson?
MR. PEARSON: Good morning, Chair. of the Water Resources Committee and Staff.
Department of Water Supply. Members of the Committee. Corp. Counsel. My
name is Jeff Pearson. I represent Maui Land and Pineapple Company. I'm the
Water Manager for Maui, Maui Land and Pine. Thank you for allowing me to
testify on WR-5 amending Section 14.12.030 of the Maui County Code, relating
to the exemptions for the County Water Availability Policy more commonly
known as "show me the water". I submitted this testimony as written testimony
so I won't read every word of it, I'll try to paraphrase and get my point across
here. MLP, along with other large-lot owners, are concerned that the Water
Availability Policy has been interpreted as applicable to large-lot subdivisions
where no additional water service is required. Therefore, we wish that an
amendment to the Code would be sought to clarify that such subdivisions are
indeed exempt. I'm gonna read the, the wording how the Code is written now.
It's, it currently states under the exemption portion, "Subdivisions that do not
require water service such as family subdivisions as defined in Section 18.20.280
of this Code, consolidations and concurrent re-subdivisions that do not create
additional developable lots" wide, "road widening lots, utility lots, or easements
for access or utility purposes". So during the large-lot subdivision, Maui Land
and Pine was going through. the Water direct, the Water Director at that time, Jeff
Eng, agreed with Maui Land and Pine that there was no additional water service
required for this large-lot subdivision, but he denied the exempt, he denied
because there was no exemption that specifically listed the large. as a large-lot
subdivision as exempt. The Water Director's determination was appealed to the
Board of Variances, Variances and Appeals, and after a hearing, the Board
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decided that the subdivision was exempt because it did not require water service.
Therefore, as. in a communication following that, a communication to the County
Council dated September 24, 2009, signed by the Mayor and submitted by the
Department of Water Supply, proposed the following wording for an additional
exemption. It would exempt "Large lots as defined in Section 18.16.270 of the
Code, provided that no permits or approvals which require water service or
request water service are sought." You know, obviously the purpose of this
proposed amendment is to.. .codify the determination of the Board of Variances
and Appeals and make it clear that the Water Availability Policy does not apply to
large-lot subdivisions which do not require water service. MLP asks that the
Committee Members please adopt the amendment in order to clarify that large-lot
subdivisions are exempt from the Water Availability Policy.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Pearson. Questions for the testifier for
clarification? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: For.. .(clears ihroal)...for my education, I'm sure you
know exactly the answer, but how do you define a large-lot subdivision? What
does that mean?
MR. PEARSON: No, I do not know exactly the answer. but it's a huge, a huge lot that
you divide into three larger lots, three large. large lots...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: There's no specific acreage?
MR. PEARSON: Um...1 don't know the specifics of the definite, or it's listed, of course,
in 18.16.270, but we have a huge agricultural lot and in the future, we may do a,
development. So the first step is you have to divide it into smaller lots which are
still very-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
MR. PEARSON: --large in size for that development. So there's no development,
there's no water service. there's nothing, . So it's a preliminary step before you get
to the, to the subdivision-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank-MR. PEARSON: --phase.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --thank you. I hear what you're saying, I'm just thinking
that, you know, that definition of large. it depends on perspective. Yesterday we
were talking about solar facilities and we're talking about lots, you know, two
acre lots, five acre lots, 15 acre lots, I mean, what are we talking about hundreds
of acres--6-
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MR. PEARSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --but I'll ask somebody else.
MR. PEARSON: I. I know it's hundreds of acres. but I don't know the definition that is,
I don't have the Code in front of me 18.16.270.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, Jeff.
MR. PEARSON: You'll find it in the code I'm. I'm sure.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I' m sure some body, some technical person can help me.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions for the testifier? Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Jeff, the water, where is that
coming from, the water availability for this large lot you're talking about?
MR. PEARSON: Well, the point is, for this large lot, we don't need to have water
available. That's why we're asking that this exemption is in place, because
there's no water needed for this large-lot subdivision. So if you want to put it that
way, there is no water because it's not needed.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Currently?
MR. PEARSON: Currently or in the, in the works for this large-lot subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But eventually?
MR. PEARSON: But eventually, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: ...(chuckle)...
MR. PEARSON: So eventually that, that, okay, what may happen in the future with the
proposed smaller lot, that's your question?
COLTNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
MR. PEARSON: Well we haven't actually determined that. That's one reason we want
to work on exempting large-lot subdivisions, because they, the, it pushes you to
look at the water availability too early in the stage of your development. There's
a potential that we could drill wells. there's a potential that you could use
Department of Water Supply water from the source of the ditch; there's potential
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we could bring our private system across us, you know, across a, you know,
across a long distance to provide water. So there's more than one opportunity to
provide the water. but at this stage. it's too early to make that determination and
make that commitment.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Jeff.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Jeff, for being here this
morning.. .fast question. When, when you mention large lot, lots, in my mind it's
basically agriculture lots. Am I right?
MR. PEARSON: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for clarification for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Pearson.
MR. PEARSON: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Next testifier is Mr. John Andersen from Na Hele 0 Maui,
Na Hale 0 Maui, excuse me, and then next, followed by Matt Slepin. Go ahead.
Mr. Andersen.
MR. ANDERSEN: Good morning. Chair. and Committee Members. My name is
John Andersen; I'm the Executive Director of Na Hale 0 Maui, Maui's
community land trust for affordable housing. I'm here to speak in support of
WR-5, very strong support because availability of water is critical for any
nonprofit to develop housing. It can be the proverbial straw that breaks the
camel's back when you're running the numbers on whether a development is
feasible or not. This afternoon you'll be meeting as the Budget and Finance
Committee and you will be given a review of the awards from the Affordable
Housing Fund. You will see that the three listed at the top from Lokahi Pacific
have been withdrawn, representing over $3.2 million in grant funds. And one of
the reasons that the Waiehu Mauka Project was withdrawn was the lack of
availability of fresh water for that project. So with projects being pulled because
of this and then jobs being affected in the future, we need to look to the future, we
need to put in this exemption right now. It was an exemption in the existing, in
the original Water Availability Act until the very end, it was pulled at that point
which I felt was a mistake and this is the time to put it back in. Na Hale 0 Maui's
very busy right now working on rehabilitating abandoned existing structures, but
we are looking to the future as well. And in order to look to the future for
development and, and new construction of affordable housing, water is a critical
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element. So I thank the Chair for putting this on. bringing it forward. As written,
we can support it 100 percent. Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Andersen. Questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you, sir,
MR, ANDERSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Matt Slepin...followed. and Matt is with Chris Hart and Partners.
and followed by Becky Collins. Matt, go ahead.
MR. SLEPIN: Good morning, Chair, and Members of the Committee. My name is
Matt Slepin, I'm representing Chris Hart and Partners land planner, land planning
consultants. I'm a senior associate. We want to come here today just to express
our support for the item both in general and in particular. And what I mean by
that is in general. our hats really off to Chair Victorino and the Committee for
giving some nuance thought to the Water Availability Ordinance and recognizing
that with these sorts of things, one size doesn't fit all, and that there are different
projects that have different requirements, and this is a excellent step in that
direction. In particular. what I mean, is that the, the items that have been called
out here are, are excellent items to, to notice. On "D", the exemption for infill
development, I, I'm particularly personally encouraged by that one because this is
an encouragement to do the sort of development that we've been talking about in
Maui County for a long time that is infill developments. But there hasn't been
much of an economic incentive to do that, and this is although just a first step, an
i mportant first step towards encouraging that sort of thing. As an example. you
know, there's lots of areas in Kihei that could use infill development as opposed
to what has been the pattern here in the decade I've been here which is taking a
large chunk of fallow agricultural land in the middle of nowhere and trying to
develop that. "E" and "F" both have to do with affordable housing projects. I
would just echo that, that that's, the Water Availability Ordinance tends to
function both as a burden on projects such as this that don't have large budgets, as
well as a disincentive again to do them. I am going to be here tomorrow talking
about an affordable housing project as well so this is relevant. And with "G - . I
just want to... agree with the points that ME0 brought up. There's a correction
that needs to be made, made in the reference to the Code. It would make more
sense to refer to 19.04 which has the definitions. And by the same token, any
ti me I.. .that in the Code we can use language that's consistent and appears in the
definitions, it makes everybody's life easier so that we don't have to interpret. So
if we replace the languages ME0 mentioned, replace development projects with
public facility or public use, which is a defined use in the Code. then we don't
have to go through the interpretation, it saves us all time, and it makes everyone's
life a great deal easier. And, and that, that concludes my testimony on that. but I.
I' m just gonna jump in and try to answer Councilmember Baisa's question about
large lots. Technically speaking, a large lot is a lot that could be subdivided into
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four more lots. So its size depends on the zoning. but where we typically see
them is in an Agricultural lot, and the Agricultural lots have a minimum lot size of
two acres. So in general, anything that's eight acres or bigger is. could
technically be a large lot. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Slepin. Questions for the testifier? Yes,
Ms. Baisa?
COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Slepin for attempting to
answer that question for me. Thank you very much. It doesn't sound like some
of these are very large then?
MR. SLEPIN: . .(inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I mean, you know, I'm thinking any lot that can be
divided into four; it doesn't have to be a very large piece of land.
MR. SLEPIN: It does not have to be.
COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: What could be a minimum?
MR. SLEPIN: Well again, it depends on the zoning-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. SLEPIN: --because, because it's, it's essentially any lot that could be further
subdivided into four more lots, so with an Agricultural piece of land. we have a
minimum lot size of two acres. So-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Eight?
MR. SLEPIN: --in essence, eight would be the smallest you could get it. If you had
say-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Resident...?
MR. SLEPIN: --a Residential piece where your minimum lot size is, say, maybe
6.000 square feet, then you're talking 24.000 square feet as a large-lot
subdivision. There's not, generally speaking, , a.. .much of a point in doing a
large-lot subdivision for something like that because the. the, the large-lot
exemptions essentially rest on you not proposing development at that point with
that subdivision. If you wanted to develop, you would come in later with another
subdivision application to actually propose development. So that's why, in
general, they've, they've been very large Ag pieces where they're just shifting the
lines around in essence. Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. SLEPIN: Uh-huh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions for the testifier? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Just for clarification then, if someone were
to come in and do an application for large lots either for eight acres or more, then
the intent is that no development...
MR. SLEPIN: If, if, if-VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: ...at that time?
MR. SLEPIN: --yeah, if you're. if you're proposing it as a large-lot subdivision just the
distinction being if you just had a subdivision that was eight acres, and it's zoned
Ag, you aren't necessarily proposing a large-lot subdivision, you might be
proposing something specific. But if you were coming in as a large-lot
subdivision, essentially what you're saying is we're not proposing any
development at this time, and the Code offers you certain exemptions because
you're not proposing any exemption, development at the time. And, and an
exemption that is defined, for instance, is the subdivision ordinance on Title 18
requires that subdivided land have a conformity or a consistency in land use
designations, zoning, and community plan, and state land use district. If you do a
large-lot subdivision, you don't have to meet that. But again, once you actually
wanted to do something in development, you then would have to meet that. No.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good.
MR. SLEPIN:

(chuckle)... Okay.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. thank you Matt. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions for the testifier?
MR. SLEPIN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Slepin. Next to testify will be Ms. Becky Collins
and she is with Stanford Carr Development, LLC, followed by Mr. Sam Garcia,
Jr. Good morning. Ms. Collins.
MS. COLLINS: Good morning. Chair Vietorino and Council Members. As Chair said.
my name is Becky Collins. I'm testifying today on the Item WR-5 regarding
changes to the Water Availability Policy also known as the "show me the water"
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bill. I'd like to commend all of you for identifying that this bill had some
problems that need to be looked at and working to take steps to correct it. The
changes. that you propose. while good intentioned, do not address the real bigger
issues surrounding this legislation. The underlying ordinance is and has been a
jobs killer. I know that there have been a lot of other reasons for the decline of
jobs on Maui, but this issue along with the overly aggressive Workforce Housing
Bill, have further exacerbated the problems. I understand that there is a catch-22
operating here. The Department of Water Supply has said there's no more water
so this ordinance had to be implemented. I offer you the following very limited
research. Since this ordinance took effect in December of 2007. only nine of over
two.. .of over a 100 subdivision applications have received final approval. This is
regular subdivisions, not family subdivisions and smaller subdivisions. I'm not
saying that they were all a result of the water restrictions, but I'm saying that
that's a shockingly low number for three per year. It doesn't even take into
account the number of projects that were not even submitted in fear of the
application of this ordinance. I ask you the following questions.. .since December
2007, what has been done to turn this around? What studies have been conducted
on the changes that the Department needs to implement to provide water to the
areas pursuant to the County Charter? What funds have been allocated to
establish new water sources, storage, and transmission? It is my understanding
that, for many years, water meter fees for new water meters have had three
components to them: storage. source. and transmission. What has been done with
the funds for those since the inception of those fees? I agree why are large-lot
subdivisions that do not require new meters, not included in the list of
exemptions? I urge you, responsible Council Members, to suspend 14.12 for a
period of three years, mandate that the Department of Water Supply take the
appropriate steps to provide the people of Maui with water, allocate the
appropriate funds to allow them to do that work. Let's get the people of Maui
back to work. With over 60 percent of union workers on the bench, let's get some
of these stalled projects moving as well as creating an atmosphere for the people
that are afraid to come in for permits, some security to know that there's going to
be water when they get here. This affects all segments of the market both
affordable and market because without a strong market segment, there will be no
affordable housing. And without a strong jobs market, nobody will buy homes
affordable or otherwise. I appreciate your time today and I thank you for taking
on this very challenging legislation and welcome any questions. I. I would like to
offer one example of large-lot subdivision...by way of example. Makena has a
number of TMKs that do not necessarily line up with either zoning or developable
lot, lots. The TMKs are much different shaped. A large-lot subdivision would
allow the reconfiguration of those lots to be consistent with the zoning and
development parcels without actually moving forward on the development parcels
themselves. That would be further, a further action so it would allow a
consistency across the parcels in a large-lot subdivision. Thank you for your
ti me.
- 12-

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 15, 2011

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Ms. Collins, Questions for the testifier? Seeing
none. thank you Ms. Collins.
MS. COLLINS: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next to testify is Mr, Sam Garcia, Jr., and he's speaking on his
behalf, followed by Rosemary Robbins,
MR. GARCIA: Aloha, Chair Victorino. and Committee Members, my name is
Sam Garcia. My brother John and I own property in Makena immediately
adjacent to the Makena Beach Resort, This is family property that we've had for
over 55 years, and for the last 10 years, we've been trying to subdivide it. We've
down-zoned the property from Hotel to Residential in the hopes of subdividing
into 10 lots so that my brother and I could build permanent homes there. We've
been in the process through the Cultural Resources Commission subdivision
hearings, and the last thing that is holding us up is the availability of water. So.
Council Members and Chair Victorino, we totally support the bill and, and that
we hope you pass it so that we can move on with our lives and subdivide our
family property. And thank you very much, Chair Victorino, for seeing us so
often and listening to us. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Mr. Pontanil la?

You're welcome.

Questions for the testifier? Yes.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Thank you, Sam, for being here this
morning. So I understand that the 10-lot subdivision is a family subdivision?
MR. GARCIA: Yes. My brother and I are subdividing it, yes, so that we could, we
could live on that and we'd hope to sell some of the lots so we could pay for a lot
of the bills that we've incurred over the past 10 years, in the last 55 years,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You're welcome. Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thanks, Mr, Garcia. Just curious how was it that
you're gonna solve the water, your water issue?
MR. GARCIA: Well we're, we're hoping that with the support of WR-5. that we'd be
able to get water from the County,
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay,
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Garcia. Our last testifier, who signed up this morning, is
-
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Ms. Rosemary Robbins, she's a concerned citizen, and she was a member of the
Upcountry Oversight Advisory Committee. And so at this time, anyone else who
would like to testify, if they would take a moment to sign up with the secretary
out in the lobby I'd appreciate it. Go ahead. Ms. Robbins.
MS. ROBBINS: Good morning, everybody, thank you for the opportunity to be here.
Hooray for affordable housing, hooray for water both qualitative and quantitative.
Haven't heard much about anything this morning as far as the quality of the water
is concerned although. Becky, and you and I have not--she here?--have not spent
any time together before, but there was some very good questions asked there.
What has been done since '07 by the Water Department in terms of "show me the
water"? The reason that "show me the water" bill came about to begin with was
that we had proof, including from H'poko which we're hearing resurrected again
now as a possible way of solving the quantitative situation. We haven't heard
about what has been done about testing that water recently and what that water
has been allowed to do in terms of percolation and the areas around it. So before
anything would be done on decisions under WR-5 or any of the other related
legislative pieces, we need to be very, very careful about that. This morning at
10 o'clock, the KITV 4 is doing a section on what's in your tap water, what kinds
of carcinogens? Yo. So right here, right now, our population in the Mid-Pacific
has an opportunity to hear about kinds of things that are being done in terms of
investigation and in terms of all the analytical stuff that and to these larger than
the small islands of the Mid-Pacific. We need to take a listen and a look at what
they're saying. We don't have the money to do the kinds of research that they
have been doing. So I don't know... it's going to be on_ I want to watch it and
see, and we need to know that our population is going to be watching that to see.
So all in favor of affordable housing, all in favor of having certainly educational
institutions have a clear shot, as far as the exemptions are concerned, but we need
to just know that we need to have water quality involved in that. So I endorse
those questions. I was glad that Elle Cochran asked this morning about what
happens later on down the line. If we pass pieces of this amending in order to
break up larger into smaller units, and the fact that maybe we're not asking for
water for those today, but what happens in the near and not so proximate
tomorrows? We, we need to deal with this, keeping in mind that under the federal
legislation_ a lot of the money that had been available to do the analysis, the
research on this, is gonna be cut, and the State certainly doesn't have it either. So
we need to protect Maui County's citizens and visitors for them. So thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Ms. Robbins. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you very much.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Robbins was the last testifier to sign up. I will again give
one more opportunity to anyone in the Chamber who would like to speak on this
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matter an opportunity. Seeing none, with no objections, I would like to request
closure of public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections. (ex. RC, RI-I)
..

. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

ITEM NO. 5: AMENDING SECTION 14.12.030, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO EXEMPTIONS FROM THE COUNTY'S
WATER AVAILABILITY POLICY (C.C. No. 11-58)
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Alrighty. Okay. Again, ladies and gentlemen, we
have one, just one item today and it is "AMENDING SECTION 14.12.030,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO EXEMPTIONS FROM THE
COUNTY'S WATER AVAILABILITY POLICY". The Committee's in receipt
of County Communication No. 11-58 from Councilmember Michael Victorino
transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING SECTION 14.12.030, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO
THE EXEMPTIONS FROM THE COUNTY'S WATER AVAILABILITY
POLICY". The purpose of the proposed bill is to exempt the following from the
Water Availability Policy: (1) infill development that is defined as development
of 20 residential dwelling units or less in contiguous vacant lots within areas that
have already been developed and is served by the County's Central or West Maui
water systems; (2) residential development of units for nonprofit organizations as
affordable housing in pursuant to Chapter 2.96, Maui County Code. and served by
the County's Central and West Maui water system; (3) residential developments
of 100 percent affordable housing units; and (4) Public or Quasi-Public
development projects as defined in Chapter 19.31, Maui County Code, that served
by the County's Central or West Maui system. So that's basically what we have
at this point, I know some proposed changes have been made, and we will look at
them in a little bit. But at this time I would like to give the Department,
Mr. Taylor, an opportunity to speak about this issue and take it from there.
Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you. Mr. Chair, and Committee Members. I think we all know
that there's currently limited County water available for new users. And we all
also know that the ultimate goal is to have adequate water capacity available. In
the meantime. the Water Availability Policy essentially prioritizes, for lack of a
better term, the single-service applications and the other exempted developments
that are in the exemptions. So if additional exemptions are added, which this bill
proposes, the chances of running short of water before new sources are developed
will obviously increase. Whether or not how much it will increase or how many,
you know, we don't really know. So ultimately it's up to the Council to
determine which exemptions, you know, are best and what you really want to
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prioritize. Our specific comments on the bill are. are, are, are kind of minor and
they are as follows: Item "D - which talks about infill development, talks about
20 units. That could be relatively large, especially if there's a lot of 20 unit
subdivisions then there could be a big. a big, a big draw on water meters for those.
and that could use the remaining water relatively quickly. You may want to think
about lowering that number. I mean, right now, you can only get a single service.
Even a two-lot subdivision isn't allowed. Jumping from no subdivisions to 20 is a
pretty big jump. You may want to talk about maybe making that ten or five or
two or something else, but that's again ultimately up to the Council. Also on Item
"G", just a clarification. We're a little unclear about what would happen if let's
say one lot in a five-lot subdivision was Public. Quasi-Public. would that still
qualify if the other four weren't? So we just think that might need some
clarification. But otherwise, those are our general comments on the item. Thank
you. Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Taylor, for your comments. At this time. I would
open up the floor and well. before I do that. I'd like to recognize the attendance of
Mr. Hokama. Thank you for joining us in the-COLTNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair-CHAIR VICTORINO: --proceedings sir.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, sir. open up questions to the Department
directly on the item as presented to you. Do we have questions for the
Department? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you very much, Chair. I have to agree and
commend you for bringing this before us, 'cause I know that we've heard a lot in
the Chamber and I certainly hear it a whole lot not just here, but everywhere,
about the effects of the water available, availability law. And it has been lauded
and it has been given a lot of heat, because, of course, it is a primary requirement
that people have to meet, you know, and they can't meet it. then they can't build.
And we all know that we have this additional stress of wanting to get the
construction industry healthy again. So this is not a matter that is an easy matter.
But I do have a question. Since this be, was posted, I've received a, quite a bit of
interest from Upcountry residents, and as you know, we are dealing with our
horrible Upcountry meter list and water issues up there. And it's regard to No.
"F", the suggested revisions as residential development projects with 100 percent
affordable housing units. And the reason why the question is that all of the other
changes are limited to areas served by the Department's Central and West Maui
water system. And the question is, why would we not use the same restriction?
And because the people Upcountry are afraid that if this opens up, and folks who
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are gonna build 100 percent affordable housing will be able to build, and yet a lot
of the residents that are on the Upcountry list also want to build affordable
housing for their families and will not be able to. Mr. Taylor, question?
MR. TAYLOR: I think the answer to your question is that the reason that this doesn't
apply to Upcountry, is the Upcountry... the Upcountry rules still say that there,
there are no meters being given out off the County system Upcountry regardless
of what it is.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
MR. TAYLOR: So that's why this is limited.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So-MR. TAYLOR: They're not...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --but if we do it the way it says, all residential
developments with 100 percent affordable housing units will also be exempted, so
they will not be subject to the Upcountry water meter list requirement.
MR. TAYLOR: I think Mr. Kushi might have to answer whether or not exemption from
this exempts them from that other law.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair. Member Baisa, and for the rest of the Members, especially
the new ones, let me take a step back. "Show me the water - bill applies
essentially to subdivisions; it doesn't apply to water meter connections. So by, by
adding more exemptions to the "show me the water" bill, you are exempting
subdivisions from proceeding. Without these exemptions, they can't get final
subdivision so that's the first issue. As far as getting the water meter after
subdivision, if we don't have it. they don't get it. Okay, and that, that's where the
Upcountry priority list comes, comes about. So in essence, the more you exempt,
the more you are letting developers go ahead and say go ahead, you don't need a
reservation, you don't need to have a Private Water System Engineering Report,
and you can go to final subdivision, but you take your chance when you're ready
to hook up. If we don't have it, we don't have it. So that's the, in essence. I think
you should focus on that...series of technical effects of the bill itself, and, and
what you're doing today. Now again, the intent of the bill was to stop
subdivisions from proceeding to the...that whole nine yards and then when they
apply for water, we say oh too bad, too sad. Then, you know, we'll get the
County...you know, in, in, in. in a ringer. We haven't been sued yet . .(knock
on vcood). . but you, you are essentially, you're leading a developer or subdivider
down a track that he may not finish. And who is, who is he going to turn to is us.
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That was the whole intent of the "show me the water" bill, it wasn't to stop
affordable housing, . it wasn't to stop development, it was to kind of protect our
okole.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Kushi. I appreciate the explanation. but to answer
your question, you know, when it gets to the point where they need the meters and
then they turn around and want to sue us, if we allow residential development
projects of 100 percent affordable housing units to happen Upcountry, and then
there is no water because they will eventually want to proceed to meters. I mean
let's, you know, call a spade a spade. why would you subdivide if you're not
going to do anything with it? I, I cannot reconcile that. I mean I. I, I think that
the questions that are being asked are real. They don't have any problems if you
want to do the 100 percent affordable in Central and West Maui like the other
people that you're exempting, but when you exempt Upcountry, it's kind of scary
because we all know the water situation Upcountry, and I think that our new
Water Director has been very candid about, you know, what the future is up there
and how long it's gonna take to solve the issues.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, Mr. Chair. Member Baisa. I mean.. .again the. the Item "F"
exemption is just to let them proceed to subdivision. It doesn't say anything
about hooking up. Now, you know, it's your call, you wanna block that out, you
want to limit it only to Central and West Maui, where they may have a chance to
hook up, but again, you know, this is what the proposal was.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, let, let me, you know, I don't want to get caught up
in a debate here. I think the point has been made that we have a concern about
this because of the competition for water Upcountry. But it appears from what
I' m hearing and I kind of heard Director Taylor mention this that, you know,
water is at a premium regardless of whether we pass this or we don't pass this, but
it's likely that, you know, we don't have a lot of water and he mentioned his
concerns about the infill and the large projects. And one of the testifiers
mentioned that...Waiehu Mauka project was turned down because there was no
water. Now if we had had this bill and this would have been allowed to go
forward because it was affordable housing, where would the water have come
from? To me you either have water or don't have water. that's my concern. You
know, passing a bill isn't going to make water available. Well.. .Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: I'm. I'm...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Before Mr. Taylor you go into answering that question, I going, I,
I, I, I, I'm gonna kind of stop it right here. Ms. Baisa. because, you know, again.
you're. you're, you're, you're asking a question which is again hypothetical and
that's fine. However, let's go back to the Upcountry issue and, and what we,
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what you were going to, and I want to stick with that before I move on to any
other subject matter. Okay. This whole thing was designed and it may be even an
oversight on my part on the affordable housing for West and Central Maui. Okay.
so Upcountry was never a part of this whole thing so maybe then in that, in that
area I will take the blame for leaving that portion out and I should've put down
Central and West Maui systems also on that one for "G", I mean for "F", okay,
Ms. Baisa, so I'll apologize for that. Your next question about water. as
Mr. Taylor has said, we have limited resources and we have some new sources
that will be coming online soon. And Mr. Taylor can elaborate a little bit more.
but a lot of this really was to set up where affordable and infill and things of that
nature which the General Plan and other areas have said is a good idea, let's
continue doing that, would become available and would be exempt from always
running in and showing me the water. And the 20 that I picked and again I picked
the number and take. Ill take the responsibility for that, was just trying to
figure out some number that we could discuss like we did with the Ag. I look at
everything, I read up on it, and I pick a number the best I think will work with this
system and we can change it, it's your privilege to change that also. Okay, so.
Mr. Taylor, would you like to answer the question as far as Ms. Baisds
hypothetical question if this bill had been changed, would Waiehu Mauka, as a
100 percent affordable, have gone through? Well. Mr. Kushi. then if he wants to.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. Mr. Chair, I'll try and take a shot-CHAIR VICTORINO: Sure.
MR. KUSHI: --because Mr. Taylor was not involved in that. I, I do recall discussions
with the Water Department on this one. This is the project before you reach
Hawaiian Homes across Sterling Kim's project. I think, I believe it was first
Lokahi Pacific. In any event. I, I believe they were going to propose a 201H on
that. I don't think it came to you. And the discussion with the Water Director
was they would support exempting them from this "show me the water" bill.
However, they had some market units in there and I believe that was the catch.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. KUSHI: And. um. . .again, this was my understanding, that's why it was not before
you. This bill will not have affected them.
COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. That clarifies that because it kind
of bothered me when he said it was turned down 'cause there was no water, and
then if we had this law it would've passed, we still wouldn't have water if that
was the case. I, I mean I don't see us inventing water and I don't envy the new
Water Director trying to help us with this magical water thing, but you know
we're certainly hopeful that we'll be in a better position when we have to deal
with water laws very soon.
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The other question I had. Chair, and this my last big question. is in regards to
family subdivisions. If we're gonna exempt family subdivisions. I wanna be
really careful and clear about what is a family subdivision. Can somebody
describe that for me?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi, would you like to take an attempt on that?
MR. KUSHI: I'll have to look it up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: I believe it's defined in the Water Code, the Water Rules, sir, as well as
the, the 18.. if you give me a moment, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, why don't, why don't we do. . .why don't we take a five
minute recess and that way, „it's almost 10 o'clock so let's-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Perfect.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --take a five minute recess, give you chance to go find that, and
then we'll reconvene the meeting. Meeting in recess.. . (gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:54 a.m.
10:07 a.m.

CHAIR VICTORINO: . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Water Resources Committee
for February 15, 2011, will reconvene. Mr. Kushi, I think you were up next with
the definition on family subdivisions.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair. The, the current version of the language of the bill does
define family subdivisions as referenced in Section 18.20.280 which, which is the
Subdivision Code, it's not in the Water Code.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh,
MR. KUSHI: And just looking at it, basically it's, there's no limit to the number of lots.
The intent was just to defer the improvements and it has to be between
parents.. or between spouses or, or siblings that transfer should be immediate.
And. „I would put it this way, shall be limited to the following persons who are
related to the applicant by blood, marriage, adoption, spouse, children, brothers,
and sisters. And it's not for a purpose of providing housing or other uses. And
basically no building permit or additional water service shall be requested by the
subsequent owners of the lots until the full improvements are done. Again, it's,
it's intended to, more like an estate planning tool, but not to provide housing.
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And any improvements including water could be deferred. And when they come
in for building permits, then the entire subdivision improvements, they need to,
need to be completed.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair, and thank you.
Mr. Kushi. I think it's important 'cause I think there's a lot of misunderstanding
about this not only by myself, but I suspect a lot of other people. If you have a
piece of land and you want to transfer it. the title of it, to your sister or your child
or whoever, that's what this is, would, with this family subdivision is about, it's
simply transferring the title or the interest. However, if you wanted to take that a
step farther and then begin to build for those kids, then you're subject to all the
subdivision requirements that go along with it. Is that, is that an understanding
that's correct?
MR. KUSHI: That's basically it, Member Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, so simply an estate planning tool and that's what
we would be exempting from the Water Availability Policy?
MR. KUSHI: You. you have exempted it already.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We already have done that?
MR. KUSHI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So it's, I mean, it's not part of one of the changes we're
making today?
MR. KUSHI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much. I think that's very clear.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Kushi, for that clarification. Mr. Hokama?
COLTNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you very much. Just a quick. may I,
may I do a quick follow-up with Mr. Kushi on Ms. Baisa's-CHAIR VICTORINO: You may.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --previous question. Thank you. Counselor, you
know, one of the things that I just wanted to be clear 'cause we use the term
"family subdivision" and. I. I and very quickly well, you know, simply most of
understand family as related or, or a family kin member. But one of the
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definitions of family in Title 19 is that up to five unrelated persons living together
as a single housekeeping unit shall also be viewed as family under our Title 19
definition of family. So do we need to maybe find a way to make sure we. we get
conformity with all our definitions because...it seems like another part of the
Codes. it gives a slightly different view or different definition of what we would
understand as family per se.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair, Member Hokama. I, if it's in Title 19, it's, it's probably
related to maybe housing situations, but again, this, the, the bill before you is
specific and makes reference to 1820.280-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --so, you know, the five unrelated people in one house, I'm not sure where
that's from, but-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah.
MR. KUSHI: --I, I would, I mean if asked-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That's from 19.04.420...my, my, my, my error,
Mr. Kushi, 19.04.040 definitions of Title 19 under family. But, you know, we can
follow up on that later. Mr. Chair, but I just wanted to make Council be aware that
we have at times multiple errors of the Code with differences as it relates to the
same, similar, similar thing. But my. my question would be again two things. I, I
appreciate the Chair mentioning that the number 20 for the residential dwellings
was just a discussion point, Mr. Chairman. as 1-CHAIR VICTORINO: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --understand it? And under letter "F", residential
development projects with 100 percent affordable housing, is. Mr.. Mr. Taylor,
would you have some.. comments for the Committee this morning regarding
possibly a limit to how many units we should consider to exempt? I mean, you
know, if there's 1,000 unit affordable housing subdivision, you know, that would
qualify if there's such a proposal under this.. .current exemption or should we say
not more than 150 units or something until we have a sense that we've addressed
the water issue adequately so that we can be assured once they go to building
permit, there's a more than likely chance to get that meter?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Member Hokama. I, I don't have a good number for you
other than to think that for example, a, a, a unit in something like Iao Parkside
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uses, you know, maybe three-quarters of the amount of water as a
single-family.. .(inaudible)... Is that about right?
COUNCILMEMBER 1-10KAMA: Somewhere like 400 gallons per day.. .(inaudible)
MR. TAYLOR: Yes, something like that as opposed to 600. I mean something,
something in that neighborhood. You might wanna use that as a base to say, you
know, every, every, every 10 affordable units in a. in a. in a development like that
is roughly equal to, you know. 15 houses or something like that. So that might
give you some base of about saying how much water do you want to allocate for
affordable units, how big do you want them equivalent to a single family home? I
don't really have any, any strong recommendation for you other than what I said
earlier in that obviously the more exemptions you give, the more likely it is we,
we run out of water before new sources are developed, and there's really no way
to, to quantitatively judge how quickly that may or may not happen.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Okay. Well one of the things that I, I, I'm
concerned about is that when we, when Council considers conditions of zoning, it
is to address or mitigate potential negative impacts from development. And, of
course. the issue of water is not just a Maui County issue, it's, it's Statewide and
it's also nationwide regarding development of rural and agricultural lands. But
what I' m concerned about is I would not like to see these.. .a way of allowing that
a developer that has got in zoning with conditions to help develop additional
water resource for the County to say aha. now I'll think I'll just make the new
company, they call it a nonprofit, and then I'll go in and do my affordable
components to comply with zoning. but I don't have to do the water anymore
'cause I'm a nonprofit. Do you have any thoughts about that...or Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, let me try and answer for the Director. You must, you must be
referring to "E" residential dwelling units developed by nonprofit organizations-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That's right. Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: --as affordable housing pursuant to Chapter 2.96. Yeah, I, I kind of looked
at that this morning, last night. and I would, Mr. Chair, I would suggest that to
delete the phrase "nonprofit organizations" 'cause that can be anything. And, and
make reference to "qualified housing providers" which is defined separately in
2.96, and it's a separate definition and is more restrictive. And I, I can-CHAIR VICTORINO: ....(inaudible)...
MR. KUSHI: --meet with you and staff later.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. okay. Okay. I have no problem with that. Again let me
say that some of these changes were. especially like the affordable housing, . the
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100 percent one, were from Members of the last term. And these were brought
forward because they had asked for it. So if you guys want to change some of
these things. and I'm open to change now, you know, there is no. this is not in
stone. and this hasn't gone anywhere yet. But again, this needs to be looked at, it
needs--COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --to be brought forward, and needs to be changed. We are in
different economic times, we are in different, a different world. And that was the
whole purpose of this. And some of the very people that are talking today are the
very people that said bring this forward so I have done that. Now I expect to
work to get something, so those people out there and the people in Maui County
that are relying and waiting for this to occur can and will get some relief. And
like Mr. Taylor said, water, when and if it runs out. and we no longer can. we
cannot. It's the bottom line. So with that in mind, that's the answer to that,
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman. now I, I appreciate the, Mr. Kushi's
recommendations or suggestions.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The last one I would ask is that under "G"-CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COLTNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --I, I, I believe you mentioned earlier I, in listening to
the earlier discussion of the Committee that you're open to revisions that maybe
we should look at 19.04.040 on definitions instead of the 19.31, under letter "G",
Mr. Chairman, as the area that would qualify for the definitions or understanding
of what a Public or Quasi-Public development would be.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh. Yes, I think that was a suggestion...that ME0 had
brought forward yeah?
COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah, so, you know, yeah. I have no problem with that. I
think and in fact in looking at that, that is really more applicable to what we're
trying to accomplish. So that's another one of those changes that I would have no
problem in changing from 19.31 to 19.04.040. I would have no problem making
that change. So with those two items, I have no qualms with that, and with
consensus. I'll ask the Committee Staff to make those changes. Do we have
consensus on those two particular changes?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Alright.
COLTNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Very good-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --so thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And Mike, well have you and. and Mr. Kushi work those, both
that, that...that grammar out on the other one yeah? Any other discussion?
Mr. Pontanilla followed by Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. I'm looking at "F", residential development
projects with 100 percent affordable housing units. I, think our discussion right
now is basically subdivision lots, but what about projects in regards to
multi-family units...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh,
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: ...100 percent affordable. And, and one of the things
that Mr. Taylor brought out is in regards to, you know, the number 20 might be
too high for a subdivision to provide water because of the uncertainty. Tomorrow
you're gonna be listening to a 20111-CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --100 percent affordable, 104 units?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So how does "F" affect those types of 100, affordable
units 100 percent?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well I think this is one of the other areas that I would look for
guidance from this Committee in regards to.. .again; this was what you guys-VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: --had requested.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Maybe Mr. Kushi can help us on, on, on that one there.
CHAIR VICTORINO: But again before Mr. Kushi responds. I would look for some
guidance and from you if you want to set a specific limit in that area? As. as, you
know, under the qualified affordable housing, under pursuance of Chapter 2.96.
but. Mr. Kushi, I will let you take the legal approach to this or. Mr. Taylor. either
one of you.
MR. TAYLOR: Before Mr. Kushi answers legal, let me, let me talk about what you're
gonna see tomorrow in the 20111 application is part of their 201H application is
specifically asking for an exemption from the Water Availability Ordinance. So
that's how the 201H is. deal with this rather than looking for an exemption. it's,
it's a case-by-case exemption in their application and that's what you'll be seeing
in the application tomorrow.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, what about the ones that don't go through 201H
process?
MR. TAYLOR: In that, in those cases, if they don't have an exemption that's applicable,
those would also not be approved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So do we include, Chairman, do we include those types
of affordable housing into this ordinance here so that they get exempt also? I
mean not the...
CHAIR VICTORINO: You mean 201H?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, not the 201H, but any affordable housing going
through the normal process-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: —100 percent? But what I'm so afraid of is, is the
number of units in some of these developments-CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --might exceed, you know, 20 and, and, you know, the
Director has already said that 20 might be a problem.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. I, I would be open to two things, No. 1, in, under "F",
setting a limit, a number if that's what the Committee would so. so desire, up to
20, up to 50, up to whatever under the affordable housing, and secondly, I was
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also making the change by putting in the phrase "served by the Department's
Central and West Maui water system" to eliminate any potential Upcountry issue.
Again, Upcountry is a whole different situation and I've tried to keep that separate
in all of this legislation. So I apologize for not adding that so that would be one
of the others I would add. but the number. I leave it to the Committee to, to decide
what number they would feel. But before you answer that question, let me go
back up to the infill. and I would. I'm going to propose a change from 20 to 10
under infill to be really fair in that respect. Okay. I think in talking to Mr. Taylor,
he felt 10 would be a much more appropriate number for infill. Now let's get, get
separated between affordable housing and mull. Infill would be anybody who has
a project that they wanna and it's already existing within a residential
neighborhood. And we have a lot of 'em in like, in Central Maui. in Kihei, right,
and they've been waiting to develop, but they have had a problem with the water
issue. So I would like to change that to 10, and if there is no objections from the
Committee, from 20 to 10. Any objections to that?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, oh, go ahead...(inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I, I don't have any objections to 10.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I just want to get that one first-VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --and then we can move to, back to yours.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Infill, what we looking at? Are we looking at
median income of 160 percent below or is it going to be market?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, no, no, no. this would be infill would be in the area of
market, market homes. Infill, okay, this was nothing to do with affordable
housing. Let me separate the two issues. Infill is there are lots out there right
now people who would like to build and they would like to build in, in, in Central
and Kihei. You know, and that's where they're looking at building and it would
be strictly
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I think the priority should be affordable housing.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well affordable housing follows-VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And. and-CHAIR VICTORINO: --falls next.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --and I would add that probably infill. 1, I know
affordable housing goes up to 160 percent median income and, and, you know,
100 percent. 160 percent median income, you know, our homes somewheres [sic]
into the half a million dollar area.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi. in. in regards to this infill. I. I, 'cause again, I. it was a
separate subject, that's why affordable housing and others were put in, but when
Mr., and if I understand Mr. Pontanilla's question, he's saying that if we put a
restriction up to 160 percent of median income, how does that fit with the word
"infill"? And again the whole premise, was any housing that wanted to be
built within areas where there is ability to hook up to sewer and water, water
being the primary one, yeah.
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, in my understanding in. in discussing this bill and, and, and
discussions with you was that item "D", as in dog, infillCHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --applied to anything, affordable market-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
MR. KUSHI: --supreme market whatever as long as it was within the boundaries of the
community plan and, and applicable zoning...and it could be anything. The
suggestion is to limit that to a percentage of affordable housing, it's your call, you
know.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: In regards to the number of infills?
MR. KUSHI: If you do that then, you know, you should be specific in terms of initial
sales price, how long a term you want to enslave them for 10 years. 15 years
whatever, you know, but again you need to be specific.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And, and let me remind-MR. KUSHI: Sorry, I shouldn't use that word... (inaudible)...

...(Laughter)...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --thank you. But let me remind the Committee also another area
that I'm having and I think is gonna be coming up soon—and I'm not sure what
area. not, it wouldn't be under water-- is this whole premise of putting in specific
ti meframes of ownership, because many banks and financial institutions today are
not accepting that, and we're having all kinds of financial problems in qualifying
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people. I know of one couple right now that cannot buy because we have the 25
year restriction, and the financial institution said no, HUD will not do it anymore.
So you're talking now limiting people so that's another area. and I don't want to,
we're getting off track and I apologize, but just what you're saying,
Mr. Pontanilla. again is something we've gotta reconsider in the very near future.
but it's in another area. I'm trying to make things applicable just through this
"show me the water" bill. the Water Availability, Okay so I'm trying to keep the
two separate and I apologize for confusing the matter. Mr. White, are you, are
you finished. Mr. Pontanilla, I'm sorry?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, And, and thank you for your comments. And, and,
my whole concern was, you know, just the word "infill" and, you know, if infill
also include market-value homes, then that's something that we gotta decide.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. White, you were next,
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thanks, Mr. Chair, My question is how do you, do we
need to further define "infill" or do you feel that the, the definition as it, as it sits
is, provides you with specific enough direction?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr, Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Member White, In fact I was, I was just thinking about
making a comment like this. Reading this and seeing that "infill" is defined as
this phrase "within areas that are already developed", and I was thinking about
how we're going to administer that phrase. Some people just brought up the
community plan. Let's just talk about South Maui for a second. Everything
mauka of the highway, you could say well that's all in South Maui, that's within
an area that is already developed. But most of us. as I think as planners and
engineers, we talk about infills, you're driving around on a subdivision, there's a
big empty lot, you know, that sort of there's residential all around it. We consider
that infill. But somebody could, could say that put anything in, in South Maui
was infill as long as it's within, you know half a mile of the road or something
like that. So I think there may need to be a more detailed definition of what you
mean by "infilr. Otherwise, we're gonna have difficulty as a department talking
with developers about what, what is infill and what is not because I think my, in
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my mind, what I see as infill is not really what this says and what's being
discussed.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well, that brings up a question of. just use the Garcia's
parcel. „right next to a resort area, I would consider that infill. Would that be
infill in, in your mind or in, or maybe in Mr. Kushi's mind?
MR. TAYLOR: I'm not aware that there's a legal definition of "infill". And again, you
know, I'm not familiar with exactly where that is especially when you have places
that are say along a linear road or a linear beach. If, if they're sparsely developed
here and there, is adding another development infill or is that not infill? Again, I,
I, I think most people consider infill places like, you know, in Wailuku Town, we
have these large empty lots. I think we all consider that infill. You know,
whether or not the other side of the street where the back of your property is up
against open field, is that still infill or is that expansion? You know, especially if
it's still within the community plan areas, et cetera, et cetera. that's gonna be very
difficult for our Engineering staff to make these determinations of what is infill
unless there was say a map that said anything within this area is infill and
anything outside of this line is not mull. And now we get into the, the urban
growth boundary, you know, kind of discussion. but without that it's going to be
very difficult for us I think to define what is infill and what is not.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair, you know, let's say this thing passes and then to
i mplement it. I would hope the Water Department would consult with the
Planning Department to confirm that the development is an infill. You know,
they're not planners and I think the Planning Department has a better grasp on
what infill is. Again, you know, you could have a, a parcel that's between two
projects-UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: --maybe that's infill. But if it's not zoned correctly, then that's not infill
according to this definition.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: So I think there's enough safeguards in it without making a new definition
to administer this program with the, with the assistance of the Planning
Department of course.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Another question...Director, my understanding is
that this bill does not apply to landowners who have their own water sources, is
that correct?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: Yes, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. So. and I, I want to give the Chair credit for
bringing this forward. because I think the challenge that I have with this measure
as it existed, as it exists now without these amendments, is that we're in effect
li miting the smaller developers, the smaller people through the community that
may make their living off of these kinds of developments, and yet there's no holds
on the larger developers because they already have the water available to them.
I' m trying to come up with a question that would help me explain what it is that,
what it is that we ought to be looking at here. I'm. I'm concerned with limiting
the number to just 10 without having some sense from some of these smaller
developers as to whether there's a, a size that is, it'll provide the kinds of
economy of scale that makes a project work. I don't, I don't know if you've got
an answer or a feeling about that.
MR. TAYLOR: I, I don't have a good answer or a good feeling, I, I and I would just say
without taking sides, the, the alternative argument to what you just said is by
keeping the number small. you're increasing the chances to somebody.. .let's say
who is me, let's say I had an empty lot-COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: --and I didn't have enough money yet to build a house or get a meter,
you're increasing the chances that someday when I have my empty lot, that they'll
be a water meter for me. So I think that's the balance you're trying to make and
where that is, you know, only you folks can decide. but I, I don't know where that
line should be or economically where, where that line should be.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, fair enough. My last question is, what steps are
you in the process of taking so that this ordinance becomes something we don't
need to enforce anymore? And how, how quickly are we going to be developing
water resources so that we can allow people to, to do what they're planning on
doing?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Member White, I thought I was gonna duck that question
today but apparently not.
ALL: ... (Laughter)...
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MR. TAYLOR: You guys grilled me on that during my confirmation. It was only two
weeks ago.
UNKNOWN SPEAKER: It's not done yet.
MR. TAYLOR: We're, we're, we're two weeks further than we were two weeks ago
when I was asked that question. We are continuing kind of along the plan that I
talked about. One thing that we're doing that addresses this directly is we are.
how do you say this, quantifying water availability and reliability of existing
systems, and that's not an easy thing to do. There's water in the mountains.
people's use changes, the mechanical reliability of systems degrades, et cetera,
et cetera. Precipitation changes which changes how much water there is. It's
difficult to say how much water will there be this year, next year. or 10 years from
now. What should our baseline be? But we are efforting [sic] that now to try to
for each of the areas come up with some quantitative, justifiable methodology to
say this is the baseline of how much water we'll plan on having from these
sources. How much does it cost to develop them? How much does it cost to
maintain them, et cetera, et cetera? And then look at current and proposed use
versus that. And it's like standard supply demand, you know, methodology, but
as I mentioned a couple of weeks ago, I, I don't foresee having anything to report
until after budget sometime at the earliest. So that's, my timeline is to try to have
some sense of where this is going, you know, this summer after we finish budget.
But I don't propose knowing anything better that until then.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. White. Other questions for the Department?
Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I just have I guess comments. It just seems like
there's a lot of unanswered questions going on here, a lot of variables. So is this
something that we can defer and, and sort of report...
CHAIR VICTORINO: I hope not, Ms. Cochran, but if that's-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: There's...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --what the Committee desires, and, you know, let me. let me stop
you right here and say this. You know, the whole premise is. is to discuss the
matter and try to come up with some reasonable answers and some reasonable
conclusions. So, but if the Chair, I mean, if the Committee so desires to defer it,
then that would be their call.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well. I just, I mean, Mr. Pontanilla had concerns and
I don't think it, it's been addressed or defined exactly, you know, to the word, to
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the numbers, you know, affordable versus market. You know, and also the
nonprofit in "E", switching it to qualified housing providers, that wording.
Mr. Hokama touched on that. In "F", you know, residential development
projects, there's, should we put a limit number on that? You wanted to add in to
serve by Central and West Maui so I'm just trying to gather all this in figuring out
yeah, of course, the best wording is going turn into something concrete. So are
we gonna. I mean, I'm all for figuring all this out right now. It just seems like
there's still questions in the area.
CHAIR VICTORINO: There will always be questions. Ms. Cochran, and that's
something—you remember I say this all the time—there's no perfect ordinance,
perfect bill, perfect amendment. So I'm gonna put it in, in that context and
whether it's you or anybody in this room. when I'm the Chair or sitting there. I
say that all the time and I mean it, but it is the body's will that wants to do it. If
they don't want to do it then fine, we can defer it. okay. I have no qualms either
way, but I'm here to get some results and try. This is the fourth attempt on this,
okay; grant you. some of you are new on this fourth attempt. I'm.. .hut it has been
worked on and it continues to be worked on so.. .Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I just want to comment on
the. the concern about 10, 25, whatever it is. You know, I remember when we
were trying to define the ag consumer-CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and we went from 20 to 1 0 to 5 to 1 and, you know, all
over the place. and eventually, we came to a meeting of the minds. So I could
support the 10 knowing full well that at first reading, there will be people who
will come who have heard about it now that it's been in the paper-CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and who will come and assist us with understanding
how that works and also others who will come and talk about infill and how. how
every proposal that we make is going to affect them. And of course, there have
been times when you've had to bring a bill back-CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --because, you know, we didn't think about a lot of things
and people said we want to talk about it so you had to bring it back. But I
understand the need to act. J, like I said, have heard so much about the Water
Availability Bill and how it's been a deterrent. The only thing that. that, you
know, I keep thinking about is what this exemptions would do at this point, is that
we will not automatically see people getting building permits and hiring people.
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This would simply authorize, authorize subdivision. And also as Ms. Cochran
mentioned, then what, it also leads to people doing other things. Sometimes they
get subdivisions and then they sell or they get subdivision and then they do other
things with it. So but it is a first step and I understand why there is a need to do
something, because we have an economy to revive and we cannot sit here arguing
about this forever. So. Chair, I would totally support the adding to "E", "F", the
verbiage that you have suggested which is including "served by the Department's
Central or West Maui water systems". I can support your 10, even though it's
probably gonna change. A little concerned about infill. but I did want to say and I
want to thank whoever made the suggestion that Water work with Planning,
because in doing the General Plan and throughout the GPAC process, we did talk
a lot about infill development, and as we work on the General Plan, you will hear
that over and over that the preference, of course, is for infill rather than for
sprawl. So it's a term that's much used and Planning's very clear as to what they
mean. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Balsa. And again the 10 that I'm referring to
would go into "D"-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --under as developed of, development of 10 residential units
instead of 20. That's where the 10 will go so that we're clear on that part okay.
And not in the. I'm still not addressing the 100 percent affordable which was one
of the concerns Mr. Pontanilla had. But go ahead, Mr. Kushi, you had something
that you wanna share?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair. Maybe, maybe just to respond to Member Pontanilla's
issues and questions and concerns, and Member Cochran. Whether it's 10 or 20,
on the number "D", infill, as long as there's five or more, the subdivision will still
be subject to 2.96 which is the workforce housing. So, you know, it can't be all
totally market.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh. Good point.
MR. KUSHI: You know, so. so-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MR. KUSHI: --you, you'll get your pound of flesh there at that point.
ALL:

(Laughter)...

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Alright, no excuse.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you for bringing that point-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Mr. Kushi. I had forgotten about that. Thank you. And that's
why we have you here 'cause you enlighten us all the time. Thank you.
Mr. Kushi. Okay, ladies and gentlemen, anything else? I mean 'cause, I mean
this is where I'd like to. you know, find where you are with this and how much
more changes would you like to, to incorporate in this. And again, it's the first
step, and as Ms.. Ms. Baisa had said. the first step for you that are here today that
are the first-timers around, for some of us this is the third and fourth round and we
keep changing it to make it the best we can. And will it be a perfect bill? I
apologize, I will not promise anyone that one, cannot. So go ahead, ladies and
gentlemen, other suggestions or ideas? Yes. Mr. White?
COLTNCILMEMBER WHITE: Mr. Chair, I'm, I'm comfortable with the measure as
you've announced the changes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair. just one, one quick-CHAIR VICTORINO: Sure, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --question please. You know, I've listened to your
comments and I, I am very supportive of your intent. Mr. Chair. Under "D"
though. I just have, I would like to ask a question. The second half of your, of the
proposed addition is and on the third sentence. Mr. Chairman, it says "consistent
with applicable zoning designations and the General Plan - . Again, whether it be
just to be more specific, should we include the community plans or is that not, not
necessary at all since we are aware of the GATRI ruling about conformity, I
would just ask if that's something we should consider at this point in time.
Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi, you, you, you see the area that Mr. Hokama is
referring to and under the General Plan, he's, what you're asking is to put under
the General and-COLTNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Whether we-CHAIR VICTORINO: -- community plans?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --we should consider adding-CHAIR VICTORINO: The community plan?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
requirement of conformity--

--the component because as I understand the

CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --I would need to have all the documents stating the
same usage or, or, or permitted use that we are considering. Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, maybe Member Baisa should be qualified to answer this, but my
understanding is the community plans are part of the General Plan. But, you
know, now, now you got islandwide plan, Countywide plan et cetera.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: The, the, you, this body dealt with the issue of consistency recently when
they revised Chapter. Section 18 on the subdivision issues. And I wasn't really
involved in that, but there was a whole discussion about consistency, what does
that mean. et cetera. So I, I believe the Planning Department has a better handle
on this. So but again, specifically the community plans are part of the General
Plan.
COLINCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Are, are you clear with that? Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Other
concerns. Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. What I'm going to ask at this point in time if we could
take ten minute recess so that we could have Mr. Kushi and Mr. Geers put the
wording together so that you all can see it in one completed form if that's okay
with everyone. So I'll reconvene the meeting at 11. . at 10:55. Meeting is in
recess. . .(gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:44 a.m.
11:00 a.m.

CHAIR VICTORINO: . .(gavel). .
The Water Resources Committee meeting of
February 15, 2011, will reconvene. At this time I would like to ask Mr. Kushi,
from the Corporation Counsel, to read so that all the Members understand the
changes so that they're clear on the changes as we have discussed. Mr. Kushi?
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MR. KUSHI: Okay. Mr. Chair, and, and Mike, please correct me if I'm wrong. Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Geers, that's, that's Mikey you're referring to right?
MR. KUSHI: Right, right, Mr. Geers.
CHAIR VICTORINO: 'Cause there's three Mike's in the room so let's get the right
Mike. Mr. Geers.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. So Section 1, under...has not changed until "D" as, Subsection
"D", as in dog. It would read: "Infill development that for purposes of this
chapter is defined as development of ten residential dwelling units or less on
contiguous vacant parcels within areas served, within areas that are already
developed, consistent with applicable zoning designations and the General Plan,
and within the service area of the Department's Central or West Maui water
system".
Section "E", would read as follows: "Residential workforce housing units
developed by a qualified housing provider pursuant to Chapter 2.96 of the Code,
and are, and are within the service area of the Department's Central or West Maui
water system", systems... or system, singular.
Section "F" as in Frank, would read "Residential development projects with
100 percent affordable housing units, and are within the service area of the
Department's Central or West Maui water system".
Section "G", as in George, would read as suggested by MEO...which, which
would read as follows with one, one change: "Public or Quasi-Public
development projects as defined in Section 19.04.040 of this Code and related
subdivisions, and are within the service area of the Department's Central or West
Maui water system". Mr. Chair, on this one here, I would suggest not deleting
development projects and inserting facilities because as I.. previously said, this
bill affects subdivisions not facilities, not building permit applications. So that
being the case. we will try to limit this to a Public or Quasi-Public subdivision.
Now if they already have a stand, standalone unit, which is, which use would be
Public or Quasi-Public uses as provided in the Zoning Codes then they're not
subject to this bill and it's just a matter of getting their water meter.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Oh.
MR. KUSHI: There would be some projects or some large lots that would subdivide into
Quasi or Quasi-Public lots. Then they would be covered by this bill. but now
they're exempt. So I believe the only change would be the reference to the use
which doesn't. I have no problem with that.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: So if I'm clear, just to clarify that one because that's the only one
that we're kind of like changing. changing a change that was made by another
entity. You're leaving in developmental, development projects and not using the
word "facility", that would be fine.
MR. KUSHI: Correct 'cause once you reference facilities or buildings, now you're
dealing with building permits.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. are we clear with that? Yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you. Chair. I want to be absolutely clear that
the wording will take care of the issue with the planned MEO transportation and
bus maintenance facility in the M-1, Light Industrial district?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: I'm not familiar with the project, but if it's a permitted use within that
zoning district, they're not covered by this bill.
COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: They're not covered?
MR. KUSHI: It's not a subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, so then.. .they're not covered by the bill we're
working on, but they are covered by the "show me the water - bill?
MR. KUSHI: The...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: If, if they're, if they're gonna go through a subdivision then yes, they're
exempt. What you're doing is you're exempting them from the "show me the
water" bill.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Try, try run that by me again.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. You're exempting them from the "show me the water"
COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct. That's what this bill is about.
MR. KUSHI: Right, which means they can proceed with the subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: But once you mention facilities, now you're talking building permits.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. I'm sure that, you know, we'll get more
information before this moves on to first reading. I mean at first readin c, I'm sure
we'll hear.
MR. TAYLOR: Ms. Baisa, if I could just clarify?
COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
MR. TAYLOR: I think what Mr. Kushi is saying is that they can get subdivision-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: --and this won't apply to their subdivision. Now when they come in for
a building permit-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
MR. TAYLOR: --they will still be required to meet all of the County rules and standards
such as fire flow, and all this other kind of stuff, and they may or may not be able
to. to make their project work based on the, the other rules of the County
including the Department of Water Supply. So I'm not saying it won't be
approved, I'm just saying that it doesn't automatically get them a building, it
doesn't automatically get them a water meter, it means it gets them subdivision so
they can get to the next stage.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And I believe that probably has already happened. but
I' m, I'm not that in touch with what's going on there anymore. but the fact that
they were here bothers me. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I. I, again. I think I'm comfortable with the explanation from
Mr. Kushi and Mr. Taylor, and if MEO has any other concerns then they should
contact us, contact me, and, you know, we'll make sure we address it if the, if
they can show me the legitimacy of the concern.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. I'm sure we'll hear from them. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. Thank you, Ms. Baisa. And Mr. Pontanilla, you
had a concern that you wanted to make sure we address, and this is in regards to
the large-lots subdivision so if you would...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. And, and if Mr. Kushi could clarify that, you
know. those large lots that don't require water is exempt on, on this proposed
amend, proposed ordinance.
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MR. KUSHI: Yes. Mr. Chair, Member Pontanilla. the proposed language that the Maui
Land and Pine had. had suggested or submitted to you in writing today is not new.
We've dealt with this before. In fact, last year I believe it was one of the changes.
but it was filed. When this bill originally came up in 19, 2006-2007. discussion
was to exempt large lots. Again, the reason why it's not, it wasn't and it. and it
isn't and it shouldn't in my opinion, is that the large lot is specifically defined in
Chapter 18. 18.16.270. and it. like, like testimony had it, is a subdivision where
each lot resulting therefrom can be subdivided into four or more lots or units. So
it affects, you know, big landowners. Like you have 1.000 acres up the mountain,
you can subdivide it to who knows when, you know, and, and each time, you get
deferral of improvements. However, there's nothing in the definition that
prevents a large lot, resulting from a large-lot subdivision from actually building,
getting service, putting up a, a, a standalone structure which would then need.
need water service.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: You know. So again, if you're automatically exempted in this bill, you
may be using the term, "not have a level playing field", okay. But again, the
reference to the BVA case, the hearings officer and the BVA confirmed,
specifically found that the large-lots subdivision vehicle was not exempt from
this, this bill. But he also said that it comes within the definition of lots that don't
require additional or new water service. Therefore, he recommended that they be
exempt. The bill before you. we did a little change. Section "B - . as in boy:
"Subdivisions that do not require water service such as, but not limited to" and
then it lists various-VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --types of subdivisions. So it's, it would be my opinion and my office's
opinion that large lots that specifically do not require water service could be
exempt. However, in those cases, we make 'em sign an agreement to that effect
and record it. So I believe that concern can be. can be met.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Good. Thank you. And the other thing that
concerns me is the question that Member Baisa brought up in regards to MEO.
Because they're not here, I, I. I don't know, you know, if they're gonna subdivide
or they're in a subdivision at this time where they want to put up their facility. So
as far as that, you know, prior to first reading, we can get more information in
regards to the facility that they want to build in Puunene. And I believe that's part
of the Light Industrial that we gave approvals to. to A&B sometime ago. So
between now and first reading. you know, well for me, I'll follow up in regards to
my concern in regards to their letter here. Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: And I assure you, Mr. Pontanilla, I will make sure that, that, that
concern is addressed either by an amendment by first reading and/or, you know,
that they are comfortable with, with what they desire, yeah, and I will follow up
with Corp. Counsel on that. But again. I understand about the, this is basically a
subdivision not a facility and I think that's what we're segregating. And so I'd
like clarification on that and I will follow up on that, so thank you,
Member Pontanilla and Ms. Baisa. We will follow up on that. Okay?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Alright.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other discussion or questions? Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, can I, I think that Mr. Kushi on Item "G", can
I just hear that again in its entirety that, the new wording, please?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi, would you read "G" again for Ms. Cochran's benefit
and maybe for all of us?
MR. KUSHI: Okay. The proposed, new proposed language would be as such or as
follows: "Public or Quasi-Public development projects as defined in
Section 19.04.040 of this Code and related subdivisions that are...that are within
the service area of the Department's Central and West Maui water system or. or
West Maui water system".
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. And also in Item "F", the, were
we going to do any type of discussion on that to put a limiting number there
versus, it's just, so it's just kind of "sky is the limit" on the size of 100 percent
affordable?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yep. We're leaving that open at this point in time.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Again, between now and first reading if you have any ideas,
Ms. Cochran, that you'd like to bring forward, please forward it to me.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Will do. Thank you. sir.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. If you guys have any ideas, and I do not say this lightly,
I've asked in the past and not received anything. If you have an idea, let it, let's
bring it forward. Okay. Any other questions or discussion on this area? Seeing
none, I would like to make a motion„ .or I'd like to have a motion made. . I lost
my page. Sorry. Hang on. Oh. here we go. I would like to have a motion made
that the Chair will recommend the passage of this bill with the amendments as
stated and the filing of this communication.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman, I move that we move forward this bill
amending Section 14.12.030, Maui County Code. relating to exemptions from the
County's Water Availability Policy and the filing of this communication.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second the motion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla and seconded by Mr. White.
Any other discussion on the matter? Seeing none. all those in favor, signify by
saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR VICTORINO: All those opposed?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Let the record show five "ayes"; one no, Ms. Cochran; and one
excused. Mr. Carroll. Okay.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and
Councilmembers Balsa, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

Councilmember Cochran.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Carroll.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING of revised bill; and FILING of
communication by C.R.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Ladies and gentlemen thank you very, very much. Again, as I
stated when we started. this is just one of many steps that need to be looked at as
far as our water availability and other issues. There are more to be, to be done.
but I thank you guys for your considered effort. I would like to thank the
Department. Mr. Taylor and Mr. Chang; the Corporation Counsel, Mr. Kushi for
all your work. To our executive and our Staff I would like to say. our Legislative
Staff, I would say thank you very much. With no other discussion and no other
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announcements, this meeting of the Water Resources Committee for February 15,
2011 is now adjourned. . . (gavel). .
ADJOURN: 11:15 a.m.

APPROVED:

MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, Chair
Water Resources Committee
wranin:110215:sjr

Transcribed by: Sandra J. Roman
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